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       Christmas  Party   8th  December 2014 
    
 

Members gathered at our usual venue to enjoy a refreshing punch or a coffee before a short 
meeting at 11.15am to tidy up loose ends and to plan for upcoming events early in the New 
Year.  Fellowship continued till our traditional Christmas Lunch with Turkey, Ham, plum pudding 
among the wide choices was prepared.  If the noise level throughout the day was any indication 
we all thoroughly enjoyed the festivities!    
 

Around the tables    

                   

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
    
 

    
 
 

 
                                            

 

                                            

 

 
 
 
 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                     ? Secret  Executive Business behind our Tombola Table ? 
 
                                      Congratulations to all the lucky winners of these lovely prizes.  
                                                 On the day some were much luckier than others!! 
 

                                    Many thanks to all who contributed gifts to make this so much fun. 

 
(Photographers were Judy & Johan - hope they captured us all) 

  



     From the President’s Desk 

 
 
 
 
Hello to all members of the FFF Hunter Valley 
Chapter and a very happy New Year.  Although 
Christmas has passed a few words of thanks are in 
order.  To all the members who worked to ensure our 
Christmas luncheon was a success we owe a big 
thank you, including Vice President Barbara for the 
thoroughly organised table place cards and setting. 
¢ƻ IŜƭŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ άƧǳƴƛƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎΣά 
Brittany and Bella for their help, delicious punch and 
successful Tombala.  To Delma, thanks for the table 
centrepieces and Don, for the great music and slide 
presentation - also to Pat for kitchen organisation, 
Ray and Jeanette for table preparations and Yvonne 
for general assistance and watchfulness.  As well a 
special mention goes to Phil, Judy and Cynthia who 
were all available to assist with various aspects of the 
ŘŀȅΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ  Our newly elected librarian, Lorraine 
kept a quiet position, dutifully covering our books as 
part of maintenance of the library and in preparation 
we hope for regular use in 2015. 
  
It was also lovely to welcome our former President 
and founding members John and Beth Brooker along 
with Judith Sphiros and member #191 Bruce 
Donaldson with Daphne, the almost nonagenarian, 
WƻƘƴ wƛǎōȅ ŀƴŘ bŜǿŎŀǎǘƭŜΩǎ  άŦƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊέ  
descendant, John Shortland.  We were also able to 
welcome our associate member Dom Swinkels and 
paid respect to our past member and Doms wife, 
Wendy Swinkels.  These member guests were joined 
by forty others who enjoyed a traditional sit down 
Christmas meal and jovial fellowship. It was with 
some sadness that we were unable to be joined by 
our publicity officer Phil and wife Hilary because of 
tƘƛƭΩǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛǎƘ tƘƛƭ ŀ ǎǇŜŜŘȅ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ŀƴŘ 
return to the meetings. Ill health also prevented Bert 
Wolfe from joining us and we hope he will be well 
enough to join us along with other members who 
sent their apologies, including Mary Woodlands, 
Colleen Simpson, Ian Smith, Athol and Betty Searston, 
Ray Meredith and Yvonne Bullock.  
 

As the New Year of 2015 is upon us we reflect on the 
227th year since the landing at Sydney Cove and the 
establishment of the Colony of NSW.  
 

This is also the centenary year, 1915-2015, of the 
Gallipoli action of the ANZACs and as such the 
Fellowship of First Fleeters, Australia day luncheon in 
Sydney focus is on the work of Michael Kelly, 
historian in the Military History Section of the 
Australian War Memorial as guest speaker.  
 
 

 
To all ANZACs and associated military personnel, in 
this centenary ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǎŀȅ ά[Ŝǎǘ ǿŜ CƻǊƎŜǘΦέ 
 

Throughout the coming year, Yvonne our Activities 
Organiser, has planned a wonderful year of events 
and speakers, so we extend a friendly welcome for 
you to attend our first meeting on the 16th February 
and until then enjoy the remainder of the holiday 
season.  
 

On behalf of the committee we wish you well and 
welcome, 
 

Jane van Woerkom 
President 2014-15 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A reminder that the Maritime Festival on the 
Newcastle Foreshore has been postponed in 

 January 2015 due to Asian Cup Soccer events.  
 

  Our Australia Day F.F. stall, being part of the 
Festival, is also on hold.   

 

Many thanks to Delma for all her time and effort  
 looking into other options. While not successful 
 for January 2015 there may be another opportunity    
later in the year. 
 
 
 
 
There are always comments on the different ways 
pioneer names are spelt, misspelt or interpreted.  
 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ά!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ 
CŀƳƛƭȅ ¢ǊŜŜ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴǎέ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ƴƻǘŜ, sent from a 
census taken in the 1800s to the government, which 
may go a little way to explain why many of us find 
variations in the spelling of ƻǳǊ ŀƴŎŜǎǘƻǊΩǎ names. 
 
άL ŀƳ ŀ /Ŝƴǎǳǎ ǘŀƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ŏƛǘȅ ƻŦ .ǳŦŦƭƻǿΦ  hǳǊ Ŏƛǘȅ 
has groan very fast in resent years and now, in 1865, 
it has becum a hard and time consuming job to count 
all the peephill. 
 
There is not meny that can do this work as it is 
necesarie to jave a good ejucashun, which a lot of 
pursons still do not have.  Another atribeart needed 
for this job is good spelling, for meny of the peephill 
to be caounted can hardle speek ingish, let alone spel 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ƴŀƳŜΦέ 
 

         -  o   0  o   - 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Also celebrating a special event is our friend  
      Bob Walker.  Congratulations Bob and Cheryl  
      on your engagement ς a very special time. 

We look forward to welcoming you  
both to our meetings and outings 

in the New Year. 
 
 

         
 

 
  

You are cordially invited 
to  our  first general meeting  

in 2015 
 

WHEN:    Monday 16th February  
 
WHERE:  Senior Citizens Hall 

                                 Brunker Rd. Adamstown 
 

TIME:      10am for 10.30 start 

          Tea & Coffee on arrival. 
 

Guest Speaker: 
President Jane will introduce us to her 
First Fleet ancestors Henry Kable and 
Susannah Holmes and briefly share with 
us their remarkable journey 1764-1846. 
 

            Cost:  $5 pp. 

Please bring a small plate of finger  
food to share as we enjoy each otherΩǎ 
company over lunch. 

 
 
 

   Outing March 2015 
                       This should be a great day! 
 

Terry Musgrove has invited us to visit his First Fleet 
family property at Portland on the Hawkesbury River.   
Not only the home of ¢ŜǊǊȅΩǎ ŀƴŎŜǎǘƻǊǎΣ the 
descendants of F.F. Matthew Everingham will be 
interested to know he and his family also lived on this 
property for several years. 
 

This area is of great significance as many of our 
ancestors would have settled on the nearby reaches 
of the Hawkesbury River in the early days of the 
colony and some are even buried in pioneer 
cemeteries such as at Wilberforce and Sackville. 
 

It has been suggested we car pool and have a picnic 
lunch - details will be available at the next meeting 
and will be in the next Newsletter. 

Your Editor ς Judy Aubin 
 
 

 

 
                 January 
 

1st  Wendy Chaff 
   5th  Maureen McNaughton 
          21st   Yvonne Bradley 

26th Jan Rutter 
31st Pat Smith 

 
 

 February 
 

  1st Susaƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ          1st Bert Wolfe 
  6th  Delma Burns          8th Lynette Huntley 
  11th Susan Kulupach    14th Sam Hurran 
  19th Paul de Bono        20th Lorraine Valent 
 

And special wishes for a happy day to 
John Risby who celebrates his 90th 

birthday 
on the 17th February! 



Outing Hambledon Cottage Parramatta                  
Friday November 21st 2014 

 

Keeping up the tradition of having fine weather for 
our outings 10 intrepid members visited 
Hambledon Cottage which was part of the 
MacArthur Estate ς intrepid because the 
temperature rose to 40°c in Parramatta during the 
day!  

We were greeted by several volunteers from the 
Parramatta District Historical Society who guided 
us around the colonial Georgian cottage explaining 
its history and the wide collection of artefacts and 
the beautiful furniture on display. 
 

Built in, 1824 it was a second cottage on the 
Elizabeth Farm estate.  The resident most 
associated with the cottage was Penelope Lucas, 
former governess to aŀŎŀǊǘƘǳǊΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ - she 
named the cottage after the township of 
Hambledon, Hampshire, England.  She lived there 
until her death in 1836. Over the succeeding years 
many friends and retainers of the family occupied 
the Cottage including three Governors. 

 
In the grounds are 
huge trees planted in 
the 1800s, the original 
stables, a well, and a 
variety ƻŦ ΨŀǇǇƭƛŀƴŎŜǎΩ 
from this era, all in 
good condition. 
 

 
The water purifier was 
interesting ς it took 24 
hours for the water at the 
top to drip slowly through 
the sandstone into the 
bucket underneath.  

 

Original flagstones paved 
the covered courtyard. 

 
 

In 1950 the Whitehall Pharmaceutical Company 
acquired the cottage with its many outbuildings 
and donated it to the local council.  Council 
restored the building and leased it to the Historical 
Society who furnished it in the style of the period 
between 1820 - 1880.  It is now their headquarters 
and shown as a house museum to thousands of 
visitors each year. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lƴ ǘƘŜ ΨǿŜƭƭ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘΩ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ Ŝxcellent 
example of a domed brick oven adjoining the open 
fireplace.    

The bedroom has a four poster bed carved from 
cedar. 
 

To celebrate the 200th anniversary of the death of 
Arthur Phillip the Society had put together a small 
display. We were taken with the title of this 
exhibition. 
 
 
 
 
This title was taken from the visit by Arthur Phillip 
to France in January 1875.  The British Government 
was alarmed at reports of intense ship building in 
France ς skilled ship builders were working 24 
hours a day.  Phillip, who was fluent in French, was 
sent by Sir Evan Nepean on supposedly private 
business to observe the ports and report back to 
the Admiralty!   
 

Thanks to Yvonne for organizing this interesting 
outing ς most of us were able to make good use of 
our $2.50 travel ticket ς on and off 4 trains & the 
River Cat from Parramatta to Circular Quay!! 
  

Margaret, Yvonne, Jane, Johan, Lorraine, Bill, Pat, Phil &  Bob           
(plus photographer Judy) 



 
       Only a few days in January, 1788 could have altered the history of the great southern land! 
 

On Australia Day, as First Fleeter descendants, our thoughts turn to the arrival of the First Fleet in 
1788, firstly into Botany Bay and then into Port Jackson where the British flag was raised on the 26th 
January. 
 

When ships of the First Fleet were leaving Botany Bay to anchor in the more suitable Port Jackson, 
two French Ships under the command of La Pérouse entered the Bay. The French then realized they 
were a few days too late to make a French claim to this southern land as commissioned by King Luis 
XV1.   
 

La Pérouse was born simply Jean-Francios de Galaup at the family estate 
LeGo on 22nd August 1741 at Albi, France.  His father expected him to 
follow in his footsteps and study law but on leaving school at age 15 Jean-
Francios joined the navy. When serving in the Formidable in the battle with 
Admiral Hawke off Belle-Isle in November 1759 he was wounded and 
captured. Repatriated from England he was posted again to sea duties, 
where he perfected his techniques as a seaman and navigator and pursued 
his interest in oceanography. Promoted lieutenant in April 1775 and 
captain in 1780 after France joined the American war, he had 
opportunities to distinguish himself as a naval commander. His campaign 
against the British in Hudson Bay in August 1782 was a signal success. 
 

His service in the American war brought him to the attention of King Louis XV1 who in 1785 
commissioned La Pérouse to make a voyage of discovery.  He was told to explore the South Seas and 
find the Northwest Passage and also to stake a claim on NSW, the territory claimed by James Cook in 
1770. 

 
The original of this well known painting by Nicolas 
Andre Monsiau (1817) shows Louis XV1 giving La 
Pérouse (left) his orders. 
 
On August 1, 1785 he sailed around Cape Horn then 
visited Chile and Easter Island and headed for Alaska 
but failed to find a passage through to the Arctic.  In 
1787 he again searched for the Northwest Passage 
and continued onto Samoa where eleven of the 
crew were murdered.  The expedition made for NSW 
but found the British were already there.   
 

 
However the French were given a peaceful reception and allowed to stay and replenish their supplies 
before departing on 10th March.  La Pérouse gave the British his journals to take back to Europe 
which was fortunate because the Frenchmen were never seen again.  In 1826 an English Sea Captain, 
Paul Dillon, found evidence that the French expedition had come to grief on the Santa Cruz Isles, now 
known as the Solomon Islands. 
 

It is reported that before his execution in 1793, King Luis XV1 asked if any news had arrived of the 
fate of the La Pérouse. 
 

On 17 June, 1783 La Pérouse had married Louise-Eléonore Brander of Nantes, the Creole daughter of 
a French businessman whom he had met in se de France (today Mauritius) in 1774. It had taken him 
years to overcome family objections.  The couple had no children but since his name was taken in 
1815 by the husbands of his two sisters, Dalmas and Barthez, it still survives in France.    

 

 
 
 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Louis_XVI_et_La_P%C3%A9rouse.jpg
http://nla.gov.au/nla.pic-an9635510

